
      
 
 

 
Ian Norris  
request-705897-0d7bb35d@whatdotheyknow.com   
 
Freedom of Information Act Request – F0019107 
 
Dear Ian Norris 
 
Thank you for your information request of 14th November 2020. You requested the 
following information: 
 
‘…correspondence between yourselves and Stoke on Trent City Council, 
concerning the recent allocation of Active Travel funding, and your 
assessment of tranche 1 spending. You have advised that Authorities that 
were awarded less than bid for would receive feedback, it is this feedback and 
any additional assessment or correspondence concerning tranche 1 and 
tranche 2 bids that I am requesting.’ 
 
Your request has been considered under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 
I am writing to confirm that the Department does hold the information you requested. 
Details are provided below.  
 
Feedback for tranche one of the Active Travel Fund was supplied to Local 

Authorities on request. The Department does not have a record of receiving a 

request for feedback from Stoke on Trent Council. 

In respect of Stoke on Trent’s tranche two bid for the Active Travel Fund the 

following feedback was provided; 

Bid Feedback and Further Evidence Required 

Summary of feedback for bids that received less than 100%: 

Would have benefitted from mapping and perhaps other drawn details to illustrate 

the ambition. The lack of separation from buses will not aid user experience for 

nonconfident cyclists. Lacked consideration of cycle hire schemes versus cheaper 

options such as cycle parking improvements. There is no clear justification for cycle 

hire operations in city centre and a lack of a management framework for its long term 

operation and associated costs. 

Further evidence required: 
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• Provide further evidence on how you will meet design standards set out in LTN 

1/20 

• Justification for cycle hire operations in city centre and a framework for long term 

operation of cycle hire and associated costs. 

If you are unhappy with the way the Department has handled your request or with 

the decisions made in relation to your request you may complain within two calendar 

months of the date of this letter by writing to the Department’s FOI Advice Team at: 

 
E-mail: FOI-Advice-Team-DFT@dft.gov.uk      

 
Please send or copy any follow-up correspondence relating to this request to the FOI 
Advice Team to help ensure that it receives prompt attention. Please remember to 
quote the reference number above in any future communications. 
 
Please see attached details of DfT’s complaints procedure and your right to complain 
to the Information Commissioner. 
 

Yours sincerely 

 

J Sweetman 

Active Travel Division, Department for Transport 
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Your right to complain to DfT and the Information 
Commissioner 
 

You have the right to complain within two calendar months of the date of this letter 
about the way in which your request for information was handled and/or about the 
decision not to disclose all or part of the information requested. In addition a 
complaint can be made that DfT has not complied with its FOI publication scheme. 

 
Your complaint will be acknowledged and you will be advised of a target date by 
which to expect a response. Initially your complaint will be re-considered by the 
official who dealt with your request for information. If, after careful consideration, that 
official decides that his/her decision was correct, your complaint will automatically be 
referred to a senior independent official who will conduct a further review. You will be 
advised of the outcome of your complaint and if a decision is taken to disclose 
information originally withheld this will be done as soon as possible.  
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to 

apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information 

Commissioner can be contacted at: https://ico.org.uk/make-a-complaint/official-

information-concerns-report/official-information-concern/ 
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